
 

TOWN COMMISSION MEETING 

September 24, 2024, at 6:30 PM 

 

 

 

AGENDA ITEM TITLE:  DISCUSSION & ACTION, LEAD AND COPPER RULE 

REVISIONS (LCRR) STARTING OCTOBER 16, 2024, EPA AND 

FDEP WILL IMPLEMENT NEW PUBLIC NOTIFICATIONS FOR 

SUPPLIERS OF PUBLIC DRINKING WATER 

 

SUBJECT: 
The Town Commission will consider Lead and Copper Rule Revisions (40 

CFR 141.84) requiring public water systems to complete lead service line 

(LSL) inventories by October 16, 2024. These inventories require 4 steps 

by Utilities:  

(1) Record searches 

(2) Field Visual Verification of all service lines that are without 

Record Documentation 

(3) Compare and submit EPA Spreadsheet for all service lines 

(4) Notification to Customers with Lead Services Line Removal Plan 

if lead is found  

 

STAFF ANALYSIS: 

 

 

On January 15, 2021, EPA published and proposed the Lead and Copper 

Rule Revision (LCRR), and the deadline for water systems to comply 

with the revised requirements of the National Primary Drinking Water 

Regulation. On December 6, 2023, EPA published the proposed Lead 

and Copper Rule Improvement that requires actions by public water 

systems with a compliance date of October 16, 2024. 

Utility staff have completed over 200-meter verifications to date but are 

unable to keep up with the extra workload of an additional 770 meters 

that needs to be field verified by the October 16, 2024 date.       

FISCAL IMPACT: 

 

 
The work is to be performed at or near the location of the water meters in 

conjunction with EPA lead and copper associated with the pipe 

mandates, field collections with GIS data and customer notifications.   

The total amount for the above services is $17,875.00.   

STAFF RECOMMENDATION: 
 

The approval of Robert A. Stevens & Associates, Inc.’s proposal to 

provide Geographic Information System (GIS) field collection and 

mapping services for up to 770 water meter positions based on the 

provided address data of known potential service lines containing lead or 

copper built prior to 1990.   

ATTACHMENTS: 
 

Robert A. Stevens & Associates, Inc., Scope of Services Proposal G23-

005-26. 

 


